
 
 

                                  WPWDB Meeting Agenda 
                  December 14, 2020 ● 4:00 p.m.  

                          Zoom Meeting 
   

 
Agenda 

Welcome/Call to Order………………………………….………………………………………… Adam Wright, Chair 
 
Roll Call (25 total, need 13 for quorum) 
 

 Adam Wright  John Parkinson  Sharon Barksdale 

 Brian Wilson  Julie Brown  Stacey Wright 

 Corrie Bobe  Mark Powers  Teresa Fontaine 

 David Collins  Marsha Mendenhall  Tim Clark 
 Debra Buchanan   Tom Davis 

 Dick Ephgrave  Rebecca Adcock  

 Donna Higdon  Rhonda Hodges   Tora Terry 

 Jim Daniel  R J Weaver  Tory Shepherd 

 John Moody  Robin Ferguson  
  Shannon Hair  

 
Welcome Guests……………………………………………..……………………………………………Adam Wright, Chair 
 
Call for Public Comment…………………………………………………………………………………Adam Wright, Chair 
 
Items for Approval: 

• Minutes September 21, 2020  
• Finance Reports through October 31, 2020 

 
Consent Agenda: 

• Approve the following Training Provider and Program Applications 
o Elite Driving School  

 Update tuition for CDL program 
o Medical Solutions 

 Patient Care Technician – new program 
o PHCC  

 Heavy Equipment Operator – new program 
 Pharmacy Technician – new program 
 HR Professional Exam Prep – new credential program 
 Project Management Professional – new credential program 

o Ultimate Performance School of Cosmetology 
 Update provider/program information to bring in compliance with state guidelines 

 
 
 



 
 

Old Business 
 
New Business 
 
Committee Reports 

• Business Engagement……………………………………………………………………Rhonda Hodges 
• Quality Assurance……………………………………………………………………….…Teresa Fontaine 
• Special Populations……………………………………………………………………....Brian Wilson 
• Youth Council…………………………………………………………………………….….Robin Ferguson 

 
 
 
Updates: 

• Performance Update……………………………………………………………………..Kim Turner 
• CEO Update…………………………………………………………………………………..Tyler Freeland 
• Board Chair Update……………………………………………………………………….Adam Wright 

 
 
Save the Date:  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 22, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. 
 
Adjourn 



 

West Piedmont Workforce Development Board Meeting 
Minutes  

September 21, 2020 
 

Present: Adam Wright, Brian Wilson, David Collins, Debra Buchanan, John Moody, Julie Brown, Mark Powers, Rhonda 
Hodges, RJ Weaver, Robin Ferguson, Shannon Hair, Sharon Barksdale, Stacey Wright, Tory Shepherd 

Guests Present:   Kim Turner (Ross), Natalie Hodge (Ross), Brandon Martin (Mallard & Mallard), Kimberly McIvor (VEC) 
 
Staff Present:  Tyler Freeland (CEO), Jael Membreno, Lavinia Wingfield, Robbie Knight, Robbin Hall                          
 

Adam Wright, Chairman, called the Zoom meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  Roll was called and quorum was established 
with 14 in attendance.  Mr. Wright welcomed all and called for public comment.  There being none he proceeded with 
the approval of the minutes from June 15, 2020.  The following correction was made “Ms. Brown explained that the 
Finance Reports are on the consent agenda showing on the screen for the Zoom meeting, but are on the Approval Items 
in the electronic packet.  Ms. Brown made a motion to remove the Finance Reports from the consent agenda for 
discussion; Mr. Clark seconded; the motion passed unanimously.”  Ms. Wright made a motion to approve the minutes as 
corrected; Mr. Buchanan seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  

Mr. Martin with Mallard and Mallard presented the financial reports through July 31, 2020.  He began with the 
supplemental reports stating that the final carryover amount is $428,504.53.  Ross received $204,734.98 to maintain 
level funding leaving a carryover balance of $223,7669.55 for WPWDB budget.  PY19 has closed except the management 
fees have not been disbursed yet.  Mr. Martin informed that the budget was updated with the Wagner Peyser grant 
which included salary allocations resulting in an increase in WIOA budget.  Mr. Martin explained the administrative 
salary and benefits are only about 67.65% of the WIOA budget and that grants are supplementing the remaining salary 
and benefits, which leaves more WIOA funding for clients.  Mr. Martin gave a summary of funding by program stating 
that we are still in the first quarter of the program year.  He reported that PY18 funding was all spent by June 30, 2020, 
so no funds had to be returned to the state.  The infrastructure agreements for the One Stop partners have been 
completed.  The rent and shared costs are reconciled and complete as of June 30, 2020.  Mr. Martin stated that he and 
Ms. Wingfield, Finance Director, will invoice the rent and shared costs for the first quarter after September 30, 2020.  
The budget versus actual comparison was not done since there is only one month of financial reports.  Mr. Martin stated 
that WPWDB is in good financial state.  There are no red flags.  Ms. Brown had a procedural question and asked if the 
final budget with the addition of the Wagner Peyser grant should be approved?  Mr. Martin conveyed it should be 
approved by the Board.  Mr. Wright stated that the Board should vote on the financial reports first and asked for a 
motion.  Ms. Brown made a motion to approve the financial reports; Ms. Buchanan seconded; the motion carried 
unanimously.  Mr. Wright continued to ask for approval of the final page as presented on page 2.  Ms. Buchanan made a 
motion to approve the final budget; Mr. Moody seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  Mr. Wright announced that 
Mr. Martin was leaving the meeting. 

There was no old business.   

For new business, Ms. Brown asked the status of the One Stop Centers.  Mr. Freeland stated that the state 
recommended a pilot opening of the Martinsville Center first, but that during this time Martinsville has had to close 
twice due to COVID exposures and is currently waiting 14 days to reopen.  He also informed that the Danville Center, 
which has not been open to the public yet, has had to close to staff due COVID.  Mr. Freeland informed that the VEC in 
both locations is completely virtual and that WIOA and Wagner Peyser are taking appointments in person and virtually.  
Ms. Brown asked if updates could be shared with the Board to keep them informed, so that they can field questions in 
the community.  



Committee Reports: 
• Business Engagement – Ms. Hodges reported that she has a meeting scheduled with Mr. Knight, Business Service    

Manager 
• Quality Assurance – No report 
• Special Populations – No report 
• Youth – No report 

 
Ms. Turner with Ross gave a performance update sharing the actual performance per program for the fourth quarter of 
PY19.  She shared that the first quarter performance for PY20 would be available October 19, 2020 from the state.  She 
explained that she analyzes each report for accuracy to ensure that all performance is reported and recorded.  She 
shared the PY20 enrollment goals per program with Adult goal at 60, DW goal at 43, and Youth goal at 47.  Current 
enrollments to date are: Adult=16, DW=12, and Youth=7.  She informed that the challenge with youth is the 20% Work 
Experience requirement and credential attainment.  She reported that the NCRC numbers are on the rise with 20 of 25 
tested receiving certificates.  She reported that Ms. Hodge is working with the Youth program.  A new Youth Career 
Specialist has been hired in Danville.  Ross is fully staffed now.  The TANF and GCE grants are going well.  Ms. Turner 
highlighted some success stories. 
 
Mr. Wright asked how staff were meeting the challenges of servicing customers at this time?  Ms. Turner conveyed that 
PPE has been distributed and plexi glass shields are in each cubicle.  Staff are following all the safety precautions such as 
wearing masks and social distancing.  Staff are doing whatever it takes to meet client needs such as meeting clients 
outside at their cars if they do not want to come in, using the drop box, and using Docusign to obtain signatures.  Mr. 
Moody asked if there are established procedures to follow for serving all clients in the same manner?  Ms. Turner 
informed that Ross has established procedures and provides customer service based on the client need, the same as 
during normal working conditions.  Mr. Freeland stated that the Ross team is going above and beyond to provide 
excellent customer service to all our clients. 
 
Mr. Freeland gave his update stating that virtual service delivery is challenging.  The Martinsville Center is open for 
appointment only, but had to close for the second time on September 15 due to an employee COVID case.  As far as 
WIOA, performance goals have been negotiated for PY20.  The EO desk review and Board Certification is complete.  The 
budget is finalized and the Ross contract is complete.  The Wagner Peyser grant is for six months with a target end date 
of December 31, 2020; however, there is a possibility it may be extended.  Business Services is beginning to have virtual 
job fairs using Premier Virtual.  Mr. Knight is assisting employers with Incumbent Worker Training projects and he is 
working to secure multiple worksites for Work Experience and OJT participants. 
He updated each grant: 
 Harvest – Second cohort of 15 is underway and recruiting third cohort. 
 EEI – Resuming activity after a COVID hold and targeting re-entry OJTs. 
 Pathways – Graduated 19 RNs and ends December 31, 2020. 
 TANF – Temporary Assistance for Needy Families extended for another year. 
Mr. Freeland reported that the Martinsville Center is at full capacity and that Lester Properties has extended the lease 1 
year.  The Danville Center is also at full capacity and he is working with the partners to extend the lease or find a new 
location. 
 
Mr. Wright shared that he, Ms. Buchanan, and Mr. Freeland had a meeting with VCCS to review performance.  He 
shared that Mr. Freeland and Ross are working on Youth enrollment plans.  He asked if there were anymore questions.  
Ms. Brown asked if there were plans to replace Board members who had recently resigned and if our Board was still 
meeting the 51% private sector requirements?  Mr. Freeland explained that we are in compliance with our current 
membership and that the Board information has been sent to VCCS for certification.  Mr. Wright stated that the 



replacement of Board vacancies would be up to the LEOs. 
 
The next meeting is December 14, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. via Zoom. 
 
Ms. Buchanan made a motion to adjourn; Mr. Powers seconded; the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting 
adjourned at 4:43 p.m. 
  
 









































































































ROSS IES PROGRESS REPORT
DECEMBER 2020

HIGHLIGHTS:

All comprehensive centers are open
and providing job search and training
support services. 

Over 19,800 customers served since
October 1.

The Wagner-Peyser and grant
program staff collaborated with the
Workforce Development Board staff
to promote the Dec. 9 virtual job fair.

Youth Career Coaches are hosting
virtual youth trainings each month. 

Enrollments on Track Despite the
Pandemic 

Overall enrollments are on track to meet program year
goals despite the impact of center closures during the
pandemic.  New local television and social media
outreach coupled with aggressive staff engagement
with partner organization will create the foundation for
high acheiving 3rd and 4th quarter outcomes. 



PERFORMACE IMPROVEMENT AREA:  

Per DOL-ETA guidance, the impact of COVID-19 will be taken into consideration when evaluating

the outcomes. The goal is to achieve performance results that are aligned with the

Commonwealth’s expectations in implementing WIOA, and consistent with Virginia’s approved

Combined State Plan which reflects the commitments that have been made to the Department of

Labor. 

West Piedmont’s PY20 Quarter 1 performance was at 97.58% of the overall goal and median

earnings were at overall 107.52% of the negotiated performance.

PY 2020 Q1 State Performance Report 

ECONOMIC EQUITY INITIATIVE (EEI) UPDATE:

Career Specialists have been working closely with unemployed community partners to identify

adults who have a critical need to access career exploration services.  The grant pays for

participants to receive soft skills through an on-line platform called "Fresh Skills" in addition to

some of the traditional WIOA training programs and supportive services.   To date, 37 have been

enrolled in the EEI grant which represents 74% of our total enrollment goal (50).



Danville's Project Imagine

program continues to receive

state and national

recognition.  The National

Urban Institute is currently

conducting a case study on

the initiative that is set to be

published next year. 

Youth Career Coach Keisha

Averett is partnering with

Danville's Gang Prevention

Specialist Robert David to

provide paid work

experiences to program

participants. 

 Monica set her up with a work

experience at Danville

Neurological Associates.  The

experience was an excellent

bridge to Chelsea's new

position at PRA Group, where

she makes $12.50/hour plus

benefits.  

Ikea Dislocated Worker

Chelsea Dawson was

devastated when she lost her

job at the end of December. 

 Career Specialist Monica

Beard worked with Chelsea

on developing some and

improved career goals.  

Chelsea indicated that she

needed to continue working

as they constructed a

customized career plan.

From Dislocated to Delighted 

Project Imagine
continues achieving

GCE Youth Career Coach

Sheneka Hairston started the

third cohort of 18-24 year old

participants in their virtual

career readiness class mid-

September.  The group was

comprised of nine

Martinsville-Henry County

residents all looking forward

to hands-on experience in a

variety of local businesses. 

Career Specialist Brittney

Foley has done an incredible

job partnering with the rest

of the Integrated Resource 

 Management Team (IRMT)

to enroll and support

community members at or

below 200% of federal

poverty guidelines.

 Although we are only

halfway through the grant

cycle for this program year,

we have already exceeded
the enrollment goal.  58

participants have enrolled so

far.  Currently, we are at
116% of the goal! 

Talaysia Wade 
TANF Program - Obtained

Phlebotomy & CCMA Certification
Employed Full-Time at Carillion

$13.5o/hour plus benefits

TANF enrollments
ahead of schedule

GCE's 3rd cohort
continues virtually 
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